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EAA Chapter Board Meeting 

 
The Meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM by Pres. Jim Bremer;; Officers present; Vice Pres. Paul Gilman;  Treasurer, 

Barbara Crooker; Secretary, Herb Zuidema. Directors present: Dick Wilkinson, Jack Limmer,  Julia Ostendorf and Wayne 

Pero. 

Minutes of the last meeting: Motion by Dick W. and Second by Wayne P. that the Minutes be approved. Motion passed. 

 

Treasurer’s report: Barbara C. presented the Financial Report as of this date. Motion by Dick W. and second by Wayne 

P. that the current month’s report be accepted.  Motion passed. 

Old Business: 

Aviation Day Financial Summary: Chapter Treasurer reported that Aviation Day receipts and expenses are all in.  The 

net revenue received for the Aviation Day 2019 was $2,329.00. As agreed upon, half of that amount goes to the 99’s or 

$1164.50. It was moved by Dick W. and second by Wayne P. to instruct the Treasurer to write a check for $1164.50 

payable to the 99’s. Motion passed. 

EAA Chapter 157 Scholarship Recipient : No report was available. 

 

Young Eagle Flights/Benton Airpark: Barbara C. reported the sign up for YE Flights (see Flyer above) through social 

media has been quite successful with about 35 kids signed up. However, she is in need of pilots and aircraft. Two pilots 

have had to cancel for various reasons.  Therefore….HELP! Barbara needs more qualified pilots. 

Kids are signing up fast. Contact Barbara C. at 530 549 4275 or 530 515 7929 

New Business: 

 

Nominating Committee-Chapter Officers/Directors Elections 2020:  Pres. Jim B. asked for suggestion for a 

Nominating Committee. Suggested names were Dick Wilkinson, Eric Marshall and Wayne Mc Connel. Pres. 

Jim B. said he would contact the forenamed people to ask if they would serve. 

 

Octoberfest 2019:  Saturday October 12 starting at 5:30 pm with a traditional dinner. Entertainment to follow 

with a selected movie. It was suggested that we invite just the local aviation community but welcome anyone 

who wishes to fly-in for the event. There won’t be any camping out with your plane (city regulation requires a 

permit.) There will be some “house/yard cleaning” scheduled the Friday before (Oct. 11, 2019) at 5:30 pm. Can 

you help ?????? 

 

 

Chapter Dinner Meeting will be September 17, 2019 Dinner this month will be prepared by a trio of 

outstanding Chefs (welllll…. only one really). They are Wayne Pero, Long Horn Jack Rochette and Herb 

Zuidema. Menu will be Tri Tip sandwiches with all the “fixing” plus ice cream (and a surprise) for dessert. 

With this fine trio of Outstanding (far from the kitchen….that is) Chefs we will have a wonderful dinner for a 

hot summer day in Redding.  Bring along a friend who might get bitten by the aviation bug. We’ll have the 

evap. cooler going. 
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September Dinner Meeting Program: Our Program Chairman reports: This month's Program will be 
a selection of some great aviation films from You Tube (thanks to ShastaBeam.high speed internet…..see logo 
above) 

Note:  On the last page of this Newsletter you will find a sign-up list for volunteering to prepare at least one (more if 

you choose) Chapter dinner during the year of 2019. Will you help? Thrill us with a menu from your store house of 

par excellence cooking. Call Dick W. (246 9131) let him know which month you can do it. Thank you. 

Motion by (Dick W.) Steve W. and Second by Herb Z. the Meeting be adjourned. Motion passed.  

 
Chapter Officers: President: Jim Bremer _222 8001; Vice president: Paul Gilman-547-2334; Secretary: Herb Zuidema_275 5103; Treasurer Barbara Crooker_549-4275. 

Directors: Dick Wilkinson, 246-9131: Wayne Pero_275 5101, Dave Kirkman_356 2240, Jack Limmer_605-3129. Julie Ostendorf_244 2513. Technical Consultant:  

Rex Daniels 396 2239.  Flight Advisor: Irwin Fust 351 8203.  Chapter Address: EAA Chapter 157, P.O. Box 992353, Redding, CA 96099.  Meeting time:  Third 

Tuesday of the Month, 6:30PM Dinner Meeting.    Meeting Place:  Quonset Hut, Benton Airpark- west side 

 

Announcements 
EAA Chapter’s Flight Simulator: Our Chapter’s Flight Simulator is gaining in popularity. It needs more 

operators and transporters. Can you help? It is now parked in the Sun Shade tie down area at Benton O85 

99’s Women’s Aviation Group: The 99’s are having their monthly meetings at the Quonset Hut monthly. All 

women aviation enthusiast are cordially invited. Call Barbara Crooker (530 549 4275) if you have questions. 

 Benton Airpark AWOS:  AWOS: 118.675   Tell. 530 225 4183.  

 

 Benton Airpark Combination Change: The gate combination changed September 1st. For those who are 

allowed to know …………………did you write it down? (for your own edification ……that is)  

 

Passing:  It is with great sadness to report the passing of Wally Haas. Wally and Bette were helpers at our 

Young Eagle Flights in years passed before for health reasons they could no longer do it. Wally’s interest in 

aviation in prior years prompted he and Bette to help support the development of the Flight Simulator by 

donating a generator for stand-alone power. Wally and Bette friendships with this Editor go back many years 

into the late 70’s as we both served as fellow architects in Pasadena, CA and in the American Institute of 

Architects, Pasadena & Foothill Chapter. 

 

Aircraft Builders 

 

AIRCRAFT UNDER CONSTRUCTION/RESTORATION 

 

In recent discussions, the Board of Directors realized we don't know how many homebuilders there are in 

the area, or who they are.  We set about creating a list of the builders we know of, to build a resource for 

helping one another and networking.  For example, if someone has a problem with some aspect of building a 

particular model of RV, the list could help him find someone who has experience with that aircraft.  Another 

purpose for the list could be to contact homebuilders who are not Chapter members to encourage them to attend 

meetings and join the Chapter.  Another purpose for the list could be as a resource to invite homebuilders to 

occasionally participate as panel members for a program for a regular meeting of the whole membership, to 

discuss aspects of homebuilding that would be of general interest. 
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To make this resource successful, we need your help. Attached is a start of a list of homebuilders who fly out 

of either Benton Field or Redding Muni. As you will see, we don't have a complete list of mail and/or phone 

numbers and there may be other homebuilders that should be on the list. If you know a phone number, 

email address or other names, please send an email to Herb Zuidema herb@eaa157. Or 530 275 5103 

 

2018 
THIRD TUESDAY DINNER VOLUNTEER CHEFS 

EAA CHAPTER 157, REDDING, CALIFORNIA 

 

JANUARY…………………..…………Ray Collins 

 

FEBRUARY……..….……….….Julie Ostendorf 

 

MARCH……..….……..……….Pres. Jim Bremer 

 

APRIL……..….……….Dick & Fran Wilkinson 

 

MAY………………Mathew & Debbie Shuman 

 

JUNE…….…………….Nancy & Eric Marshal 

 

JULY..………………Dave & Phyllis Kirkman 

 

 AUGUST……….………Laura & Paul Gilman 

 

              SEPTEMBER…….Wayne & Herb + Long Horn Jack 

 

      OCTOBER………………...…………..Mike Steiner 

 

NOVEMBER……………..…………………….. 

 

.  DECEMBER……………………………………… 

 
A Few Thomas Jefferson Quotes 

 

"I predict future happiness for Americans if they can prevent the government from wasting 
the labors of the people, under the pretense of taking care of them." 

 

"My reading of history convinces me that 

most bad government   results from 

too much government." 

 

"No free man shall ever be 

debarred the use of arms." 

 

"The strongest reason for the people to retain the right to keep and bear arms    
is, as a last resort, to protect themselves   against tyranny in government."     

 


